
^37

19^

PACRAO News
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FROM THE PRESIDENT:

Nancy Sprotte
San Diego State University

It feels like we just posted spring
grades, and now we're finlstiing fall
registration. Wtiat tiappened to ttie
summer? I hope you all had at least a
little time to enjoy a slightly slower pace.
You should have recently received

your registration packet for the annual
meeting In Long Beach. I hope you will
agree with me that the Local Arrange
ments Committee and the Program
Committee have done on outstanding
job so far — and the best is yet to comel
Please plan to join us in November.
Speaking of the annual meetings, the

Program Committee has begun plan
ning forthe 1989 meeting in Sacramento;
Roger Swanson will be choiring that
committee. I would encourage you to
suggest program topics to him or to

volunteer to chair, present or record a
session. This is a great way to begin (or
increase) your involvement in your
professional association, and I think you
will find many long term rewards from this
involvement.

Our Oregon colleagues have form
alized their relationship into a state
regional association. Like other sub-
regional associations (formal and
Informal), they are working together to
address local needs of their member

ship. ORACRAO is already looking for
ward to hosting the PACRAO meeting In
Portland in 1990.

I am looking forward to seeing many
of you in November. In the meantime, I
hope your fall term gets off to a good
start.

EEO OPr>ORTUNITIES

The PACRAO Executive Committee, at

its most recent meeting, discussed the
organization's continuing commitment
to Equal Education Opportunity (EEO)
issues.

PACRAO instituted the practice of
having the Conference Program Chair
serve as EEO contact person. As the
annual meeting is planned, a serious
effort is mode to include sessions >Arhich

address EEO issues.

In addition to chairing the Program
Committee, the PACRAO Equal Educa
tional Opportunity contact persons in
1987 and 1988, Jim Mansfield (University
of Alaska) and Evelyne Glaser (Occi
dental College), have, along with
AACRAO EEO committee member, Jim

Dunning (UC Irvine), attended work
shops held for EEO Contact Persons at
the AACRAO annual meetings. At these
workshops participants learn of AACRAO

efforts toward the advancement of equal
educational opportunities both for stu
dents and professionals In the admis
sions and records field and how these

efforts can be Implemented at the re
gional level.
PACRAO members who have an interest

in participating in Equal Ecucational
Opportunity related activities are urged
to contact Jim Dunning, Evelyne Glaser,
or next year's EEO contact person, Roger
Swanson (Col Poly San Luis Obispo).

TWO RECEIVE PACRAO
FELLOWSHIP AWARDS

Nancy J. Trevino and Roger L. Pugh
hove been awarded the first two PACRAO

Fellowship awards. Each is to receive
$1,000.

Nancy is the Associate Director of
Admissions at the University of Utah
where she is working on a Master's
jfrogram in Educational Psychology.

Roger is the Director of Enrollment
Management at Eastern Washington
University. He is completing his doctorate
at Gonzaga University.
Congratulations to bothi

WANTED PACRAO

PROCEEDING EDITOR

Work with your professional coliea-
guesl Add to your resumel No heavy
lifting! Modest stipend! Immediate
opening — Long Beach conference! For
information, call or write Richard J. Riehl,

Director of Admissions. Western Wash
ington University, Bellingham, Washing
ton 98225 (205) 676-3440.

JOB OPPORTUNITIES

ASSOCIATE REGISTRAR, OFFICE OF
ADMISSIONS AND RECORDS

University of California, Berkeley
Application deadline — Sept. 30,1988

PROVOST FOR UNDERGRADUATE

AFFAIRS

University of California, Berkeley
Application deadline — Oct. 14,1988

For further Information on these two

positions, contact:
University of California
Campus Personnel Office
Box 08-106-11 MX

2539 Channing Way
Berkeley, CA 94720
(415)642-2348 (EEO/AA)
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1988-89 PACRAO NOMINEES

The Nominations and Elections Committee Is pleased to offer the fol lowing nominees for PACRAO offices In 1980-89.

\  PRESIDENT ELECT

I  John C. Smith
-""^hn Smith Is Director of Admissions/
High School-College Relations ot Seattle
Central College. A member of PACRAO
since 1974, he served as PACRAO's Vice

I President for Two-Year Institutions In 1986-
^87. John has served on the nomination
rules change committee for PACRAO,
served on PACRAO's program committee
in 1986-87, has chaired several PACRAO
program sessions, and has been a
presenter at three PACRAO meetings. He
Introduced PACRAO's keynote speaker,
Dr. Roz Woodhouse, at the Seattle
meeting In 1987. John is Past President of
the Washington Association of Com
munity Colleges, Registrars and Ad
missions Officers (WACCRAO), and is
currently Historian for WACCRAO. He is
also President of fYlt. ZIon Baptist Church
of Seattle Mens' Choir.

VICE PRESIDENT

-EOUR YEAR INSTITUTIONS

Christine K. Wilkinson

Christine Wilkinson Is Assistant Vice
President of Student Affairs and Director

of Undergraduate Admissions at Arizona

State University. Her contributions to
PACRAO, AACRAO and to the admissions
profession ore many. She served as
President Elect. 1987, President 1987-88
and Past President. 1988-89 of Arizona
ACfiAO. In AACRAO she Is currently chair
of the Professional Development Com
mittee and has served as member and
chair of the Undergraduate Admissions
Committee. Christine was on the Task

Force on the Professional Audit of

Admissions Officers and she was a

member of the Nominations and Elec

tions Committee In 1987. In PACRAO she

has been Co-director of the Summer

seminars In 1986, 87 and 88. She was a
member of the Nominations and Elec

tions Committee in 1986, served as
member of the Program Planning
Committee In 1985 and then chaired the

Program Planning Committee In 1986.
Christine has been active on the ACT

Board of Directors since 1984, serving as
both member and chair of the Com

mittee on Corporate Development and
as Trustee Selection Committee. She

served as Chair, Program Planning
Committee for the College Board
Western Region Annual Conference in
1986 and was on the College Board
Admissions and Guidance Advisory
Committee 1981-83. Christine chaired
the Student Recruitment Track, National
Assembly In 1988 and serves on the Task
Force on Student Recruitment and Mar
keting for the Council for the Advance
ment and Support of Education. She has
authored or co-authored three publi
cations.

Li
SECRETARY

Evelyne Glaser
EvelyneGlaser.who has been Registrar

at Occidental Collegeanda memberof
PACRAO and AACRAO since 1980, Is
.currently the Program Chair for the
[PACRAO Conference In Long Beach. She
is also currently an AACRAO Committee
Member (SAUSS) until 1989. Evelyne
served as a member of the AACRAO

Registration Committee in 1987; served
on the PACRAO Nominations and Elec

tions Committee. 1986-87 and was a
member of the PACRAO Conference

Program Committee In 1985 and again
In 1986. She was a new member PACRAO

Mentor at both the Victoria and Lake

Tahoe conferences. Evelyne has been
session chair, presenter and recorder at
a number of PACRAO and AACRAO

sessions, in 1984 she prepared a book
review for the PACRAO Newsletter.

VICE PRESIDENT

TWO YEAR INSTITUTIONS

Gordon A. Newman

Gordon Newman has been Dean of

Admissions and Records at Santa
Monica College since 1974. He served
as president of the California Association
of Communrty College Registrars and
Admissions Officers (CACCRAO) in 1985
and was president of the Southern Cali
fornia Association of Community Col
lege Registrar and Admissions Officers
j[§CACCRAO) in 1974. Gordon was in
strumental in the early stages of thp —
formation of a state-wide community i
college Registrars and Admissions
Officers Association. His most recent

accomplishment was the responsibility
of designing a matriculation plan for
Santa Monica College.
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SET SAIL FOR PACRAO '88 IN LONG BEACH

Final preparations are taking place for
PACRAO in Long Beach, November 6
through 9. The registration packets
should reach you by early September,
and v^riii contain a wealth of information

to better prepare you for this exciting
conference. The Hyatt's location on the
water at the edge of downtown Long
Beach provides the perfect opportunity
for exploration and discovery.

•  As you peruse the program in your
registration packet, take special note
of the comprehensive presentations
planned for you. The Program Com
mittee has met with great success in
organizing a broad selection of
professional presentations, seaside
chats and information exchanges.

•  Long Beach Airport now has 51
daily flights (an impressive increase

^  from just 15 one year ago), so you
may find it convenient to fly directly
Into Long Beach. Additional infor
mation regarding travel to other
airports and ground transportation
is found in the Conference Program.

•  Expect weather to be temperate:
temperatures in Long Beach average
65-70 degrees F. in November, and
the sun sets at approximately 6:00
p.m.

•  California clothing is as casual or
dressy as you are. At the Hyatt you
will find restaurants both fancy and
informal for your dining pleasure.
There is plenty of room for relaxing
around the pool, a perfect way to
meet and greet colleagues and
friends. Just a short walk away is
Shoreline Village, a waterfront
shopping center, with a number of
eateries and shops.

•  Bring your exercise clothes for the
Fun Run, the workout room at the
Hyatt, bicycling along the ocean, or
your favorite sports recreation.

kK

>  We wll not be taping sessions in
Long Beach, so you should plan to
tape any sessions you wish to bring
back to your campus.

•  A final reminder about voting: elec-

'f' 'ii'
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tlon day is Novembers, so be sure to
apply for and complete your ab
sentee ballot.

•  If you plan to participate in our
special tours, please complete and
retum the optional Transportation
and Tours card in your registration
packet. We hope to get an Idea of
how many of you intend to take

NOMINATIONS

AND ELECTIONS

COMMITTEE

Under the able leadership of William F.
Gowler, the election for members of the
1988-89 Nominations and Elections

Committee has been concluded.

The members are: fvlelanie Bell, Ken

neth Finlay, Jaynee Groseth, Sheila
Hood and Charles Records.

The alternates are: Marion Horton #1

and Amaldo Rodriguez #2.

advantage of early arrival, Disney
land. the Queen Mary, Universal
Studios and Beverly Hills, Gems and
Jeans, our special event and other
activities. We appreciate it.

•  Encourage your staff In the local
area to take advantage of our
special one-day registration
rate — it's a bargain!

NEW ADDRESS

FOR SUBMITTING

PACRAO

PAYMENTS

if you have not made your PACRAO
payment, please note the new address
of the PACRAO Treasurer. Send payment
to: Nora McLaughlin, Office of Admis
sions and Records, California State
University, Long Beach, California 90840.
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You should hove received your regis

tration materials for the Long Beach
Conference. If you have not, contact the
Conference Registration Chairmen: Fred
Dear, Associate Registrar or Bob Morley,
Associate Registrar at the University of
Southern California, Los Angeles, CA
90089, (213) 743-7483.

University of Nevada, Las Vegas
Office of the Registrar
4505 Maryland Parkway
Las Vegas, Nevada 89154
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